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Fife Council

All Committee meetings were cancelled with effect from 23rd March, 2020 due to the COVID-19 emergency.

The recommendations in this report were approved by an Executive Director of the Council, acting under delegated authority in terms of paragraph 2.1.1 of the Council’s List of Officer Powers

Fife Council
25th June, 2020 (CANCELLED)

Approved by Executive Director, Communities -

16th June, 2020
	Appointments to External Organisations – Extension to St Andrews Links Trust Non-Elected Member Representative Appointment

	Report by:      Morag Ferguson, Head of Legal and Democratic Services

	Wards Affected:  All wards


Purpose
This report seeks approval to extend the non-elected member representative appointment of Irene Morrison to the St Andrews Links Trust for an additional three months to 31st March, 2021.
Recommendation(s)

The Council is asked to approve the extension of the appointment of Mrs Irene Morrison as the non-elected member representative on the St Andrews Links Trust for an additional three months to 31st March, 2021.
Resource Implications
None
Legal & Risk Implications
External organisations have their own governance structures, and members should seek advice from Finance & Corporate Services on any concerns they have on membership of the organisations.  In particular, members may be subject to other legislation such as the Companies Acts (directors’ responsibilities) and charity law.
Impact Assessment
An EqIA is not required because the report does not propose a change or revision to existing policies and practices  

Consultation
St Andrews Links Trust have been consulted and confirmed that their constitution allows for the requested temporary extension.
1.0
Background

1.1
The St. Andrews Links Trust consists of eight members who are Trustees of the Links Trust, three of whom are appointed by Fife Council.   Appointments to the Links Trust are for a 3 year period.

1.2
In accordance with the Protocol Agreement which exists between the Council and the St. Andrews Links Trust, the local golf clubs are invited to take up one of the Council places on the Trust, and nominations are sought from the Inter-Clubs Liaison Committee (ICLC).   
1.3
Mrs. Irene Morrison, a representative from the local golf clubs, was first appointed to the Trust by Fife Council on 1st January, 2015, and was subsequently re-appointed for a second term from 1st January, 2018 to 31st December, 2020.

1.4
Members nominated by the ICLC to the Links Trust are restricted to two consecutive terms of appointment.

1.5
In light of the current Covid 19 challenges, the Chief Executive of the St Andrews Links Trust and the Chair of the Inter Club Liaison Committee (ICLC) have requested that Fife Council consider extending the non-elected member appointment of Irene Morrison, as a Trustee, for an additional three months to 31st March, 2020.  They have confirmed that Ms Morrison is content with this proposal.
This extension would assist the Trust in the current situation and allow some flexibility in the ICLC seeking nominations from the clubs for a replacement Trustee, allowing proper interviews to take place later in the year.  

2.0
Conclusions

2.1
In order to provide some continuity and provide support to the St Andrews Links Trust and the ICLC in the current situation, it is recommended that members approve the extension of the non-elected member representative, namely Irene Morrison, to 31st March, 2021.
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